
District Safety Committee

January 29, 2008

Present:
Sharon Berg, Patti Conens, Esperanza Contreras, Marsha Kelly, Naomi Kitajima, Ron Levine, Jim Williams, John Vandercook

Absent:
 Scottie McDaniel, Eric Rosenthal. Mary Sullivan

Convened:
9:00am

Marsha reminded everyone that x6229 should be used to report safety issues.  Emergency calls should be made directly to 911 as Foothill’s Heath Services office no longer goes out on emergency calls.

The pathways at Foothill near Audio-Visual have a number of potholes and are causing people to trip.  A work order will be submitted for repairs.

The parameter road crosswalk leading up to food services at Foothill is dimly lit, making it difficult to see pedestrians crossing the roadway.  Additionally, students attending the early morning PE class are jogging down the middle of the perimeter road and are difficult to see in the early morning.  The plan is to close down the crosswalk to food services requiring everyone to cross over the bridge.  Marsha will contact the dean of PE about the joggers.

The Health Office at Foothill is using nasal swabs to detect influenza types A and B.  Early confirmation and treatment of influenza will shorten the severity of the illness. 
The pathway between the 8400 building and 8100-8300 buildings is extremely steep and the Heath office is treating a high number of slip victims.  It was suggested that a handrail be installed to reduce the number of injuries.

A policy regarding animals on campus will be brought to the next Chancellors Advisory meeting.  Dogs are to be on leashes when on campus.

Adjourned: 
10:00am

PAGE  
1

